BUTTE IN-HOME SUPPORTIVE SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Notes from October 22, 2007

Members Present:  David Brown, Chair; Cheryl Leeth for Patty Smith.
Public/agency representatives present:    Domenic Console, Kathy Dickerson, Hazel Kincaid, Margery Avila, Elsbeth Beglinger.
Staff:  Pamela Hospers.
Welcome and introductions:  David called the meeting to order at 10:05 am.  A sign-in sheet was passed around the table.
Minutes of July 23, 2007:  Approval of the minutes was deferred to the next meeting as there was no quorum.
CICA Presentation:  There was no appearance or cancellation by a CICA representative.  David had emailed a reminder to CICA about the meeting, and did not receive a response.  A brief discussion regarding that item in the budget was had.  Pam will prepare a new budget to consider at the next meeting, eliminating CICA at this time.  At David’s request, for the benefit of the guests, Pam explained a little about CICA and CAPA and how they impact IHSS and the Public Authority.
New Advisory Committee Applicants:  David welcomed the four applicants at the table, Domenic Console, Hazel Kincaid, Margery Avila, and Elsbeth Beglinger.  He explained the process of reviewing their application with the Committee, and putting forth the recommended candidates to the Board of Supervisors for approval.  The committee is also in receipt of an additional application from Sue Erhart who was not present for the meeting.  There will be an agenda item on the next meeting to determine who to recommend.  Questions were asked and answered by both the applicants, and the Committee members present. 
Facilitator Proposal:  David advised that there will be a change in leadership the first of the year.  He will be stepping down as chair after seven years.  In that light, Pam has learned that AC funding is available to support a facilitator to assist with meeting coordination.  A draft scope of duties was presented with the request for any further ideas for the facilitator’s role to be forwarded to Pam.  David suggested we go ahead and get a proposal from Linda Huffmon and tentatively pursue it with her.
Funding request:  Pam requested approval for funding the publication and mailing of the Fall/Winter Newsletter for the PA and IHSS.  Due to a lack of quorum, it was decided that putting forth an electronic vote would suffice.  As the newsletter is ready to go out, and David is on vacation for awhile longer, Pam will send the email with the yes or no voting to go to David.  The cost will come under the amount proposed in the budget submitted at the last meeting.
Elections:  David and Cheryl will be the Elections sub-committee who will develop a platform to present at the specially set November meeting.
Legislative update:  Pam passed around information regarding the bills signed and vetoed by the governor regarding IHSS, and answered questions.
November meeting:  Due to the need to elect a new chair, David set a special meeting for Tuesday, November 27, 2007.  Pam will check to see if the meeting room at 2491 Carmichael Drive is available and reserve it if so (it was, and has been reserved).
Update on health benefits for providers:  Pam announced that the county has requested to go to meet and confer with the California United Homecare Workers (CUHW) Union.  They are awaiting a response with representatives and dates available from the union.
Law violation exclusions:  Pam provided a comprehensive list of possible law violations to be noted specifically for exclusion from the Registry.  They need to be reviewed as some may not be appropriate.  There is also language proposed allowing successful completion of probation/deferred entry of judgement/diversion/1203.4 PC as allowing those convictions/law violations to be on the Registry.  This will need to be discussed at a later meeting, any recommendation from the Advisory Committee will also need to be reviewed with CUHW prior to implementation.

At David’s request, a packet will be mailed to the absent committee members for review prior to our next meeting.
Suggestions from the guests included putting the Advisory Committee by-laws on the website (Pam will pursue this), that the Public Authority consider doing credit checks on providers on the Registry upon request of the consumer prior to their hiring decision (this would need to be negotiated with the union), and that the Advisory Committee set up phone conference calls for those who are unable to physically attend the meeting (this idea will be brought back to a meeting with a quorum).

Next meeting will be Tuesday, November 27, 2007 from 10:00 am to 12:00 pm.  at 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico (meeting room confirmed).
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 am.
